12million Private pensions to be slashed by 25%:  

By Becky Barrow
Pensions will link to less generous CPI rate of inflation
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Headache: Plans to link pensions to the CPI rate of inflation, rather than RPI, will lead to a big cut in retirement income for around 12million private sector workers. (Posed by model)

Around 12million private sector workers and pensioners should brace themselves for a cut of up to 25 per cent in their retirement income, experts warned last night.

The Government is expected to announce proposals today to scrap a crucial link which means the value of their pension payments rises significantly every year after they have retired.

At present, the annual increase in their final salary pension is linked to the retail prices index measure of inflation.

But the Government is considering allowing companies to axe this link, and use a far less generous measure of inflation, the consumer prices index (CPI), which excludes mortgage and other housing costs.

This will slash the future pension payments of many workers.

Ministers claim the change is needed to help combat growing life expectancy and increasing liabilities, but experts expect it will also hit retired workers who are already receiving their final salary pension and will now have much lower annual increases. According to government figures there are around 12million current or retired workers with final salary schemes.

Experts said the impact of the change should not be under-estimated. 

 More...
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A person who is currently receiving a pension worth £10,000 a year could expect their pension to be worth £23,079 a year in 20 years’ time using the current RIP rate of inflation – 4.5 per cent.

But if the pension increased by 3.2 per cent a year, the current rate of CPI inflation, their annual pension payout drops to £18,193 a year.

Impact: Pensions expert Ros Altmann has warned the move will lead to 'lower pensions across the board'

Over the 20-year period, they would lose a total of nearly £40,000, a gap which will force many pensioners to make drastic cuts to their standards of living. 

At present, bosses are legally required to increase the pensions paid to their retired workers by RPI or 2.5 per cent a year, whichever is higher.

Many are more generous, and pay RPI or 5 per cent.

Others do not make this promise, and simply say that they will follow the Government’s rules.

A consultation, which will be launched today, will look at ripping up the rules and allowing them to switch to CPI.

Tom McPhail, head of pensions research at the financial advisers Hargreaves Lansdown, has caculated that a switch in CPI to determine annual increases for someone who retires at 60 and lives to 80 would eventually mean pension payments 25 per cent lower.

He said companies will seize the chance to save themselves a fortune.

‘If the Government creates a loophole for employers and trustees to jump through, it would be unrealistic to expect them not to seize the opportunity,’ he said.

Pensions expert Dr Ros Altmann, director general of Saga, the old age experts, said: ‘There is no doubt that this will mean lower pensions across the board.’



Read more: http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-1336665/Private-pensions-slashed-25--Rule-changes-hit-12m.html#ixzz17Yz3M3nn
